机密★启用前

华大新高考联盟 2017 届高三 5 月教学质量测评

英语

命题:华中师范大学考试研究院

本试题卷共 12 页。全卷满分 150 分。考试用时 120 分钟。

★祝考试顺利★

注意事项:

- 1. 答题前, 先将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上, 并将准考证号条形码贴在答题卡上的指定位置。
- 2. 选择题的作答:每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。写在试题卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
- 3. 非选择题的作答:用签字笔直接答在答题卡上对应的答题区域内。写在试题卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
 - 4. 考试结束后,请将答题卡上交。

第Ⅰ卷

第一部分 听力(共两节;满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上,录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共 5 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 7.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话,每段对话后有一个小题。从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19.15.

B. £ 9.18.

C. £ 9.15.

答案是 C。

- 1. What does the weather look like during the conversation?
 - A. Rainy.

B. Cloudy.

C. Showery.

- 2. Who are the speakers?
 - A. Children.

B. The young.

C. The old.

- 3. What are the speakers doing?
 - A. Having an interview.

英语试题 第1页(共12页)

B. Surfing the internet.		
C. Talking about the company.		
4. How old is Tom?		
A. Twelve.	B. Thirteen.	C. Fourteen.
5. What are the speakers talking ab	out?	
A. Collection.	B. Money.	C. Time.
第二节 (共15 小题;每小题1.5 /	分,满分22.5分)	
听下面5段对话或独白。每段对	话或独白后有几个小题,从题中	可所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳
选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。明	「每段对话或独白前,你将有时	间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完
后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时	† 间。每段对话或独白读两遍。	
听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。		
6. When did the man get to the city	?	
A. Today.		
B. Yesterday.		
C. The day before yesterday.		
7. Where is the petrol station?		
A. On the corner of the World Tr	rade Building.	
B. On the right of the World Trac	de Building.	
C. On the left of the World Trade	e Building.	
听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。		
8. What is the woman speaker now?	?	
A. Student.	B. Teacher.	C. Translator.
9. What language would the girl spe	eak to her new manager?	
A. English.	B. French.	C. German.
听第8段材料,回答第10至12题	$\tilde{\Sigma}_{\circ}$	
10. What is the Greener World they	are talking about?	
A. An environmental organizatio	n.	
B. An educational program.		
C. A childcare service.		
11. What is shown to the children a	at school?	
A. Pollution in the sea.		

英语试题 第2页(共12页)

B. Fishing on the sea.		
C. Beautiful scenery by the sea		
12. What's the aim of the girl to st	art the talk to the man?	
A. Persuade him to join in plan	nting trees.	
B. Seek support for what they'r	e doing.	
C. Explain to him the serious s	ituation.	
听第9段材料,回答第13至16是	返 。	
13. Who are the two speakers?		
A. Freshmen of a university.		
B. Second-year students.		
C. Senior students.		
14. Where did the woman go for he	oliday last year?	
A. A certain desert.		
B. A seaside scenic site.		
C. The outback of Australia.		
15. Why does the man suggest Syd	ney?	
A. They may get away from but	ildings and cars.	
B. He wants to pay another vis	it to this place.	
C. He heard it would be fun to	be there.	
16. What will the two speakers pro	bably do next?	
A. Finish their academic work.		
B. Plan out their holiday in det	ail.	
C. Pack and head for Sydney a	t once.	
听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20	题。	
17. What is this talk mainly about	?	
A. The building of Olympic Bra	anch Line.	
B. Colors in Olympic Branch L	ine subway stations.	
C. The design of Olympic Bran	ch Line subway stations.	
18. How many stations are there or	n the newly-built underground l	ine?
A. 4.	B. 5.	C. 6.
19. What does red and black color	s represent?	
A. The city culture.	B. The harvest time.	C. Hot summer.
	英语试题 第3页(共12	页)

20. What color is used in all of the stations?

A. Yellow.

B. Gray.

C. Blue.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节;满分40分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D)中选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A

When facing bullying(欺凌), some kids are hesitant to bring up struggles at school. Open the lines of communication between you and your kids with these important reads.

LlamaLlama and the Bully Goat

Finding story books about bullying isn't easy, especially if you are concerned about scaring your young child. In the light-hearted picture book by Anna Dewdney, LlamaLlama comes face to face with a bully for the very first time. This fun book is a great way to start talking about being kind and speaking up when someone is using mean words and is written for children from 2 to 5 years old.

I Like Myself

A child who loves herself will face bullying with confidence and feel strong enough to stand up for what is right. From *I Like Myself* by Karen Beaumont, kids can learn that being themselves is enough from this light-hearted read. Written for preschool-aged children and older, use the silly pictures and fun rhymes to start talking to your kids about feeling strong and confident in who they are, no matter what others say.

Stand Tall, Molly Lou Melon

Molly Lou Melon is different, but that has never mattered before. In *Stand Tall*, *Molly Lou Melon*, a bully picks on Molly on the very first day of school and because of the things that make her different. Instead of coming to terms with being laughed at, Molly knows how to stand up for herself. Written for preschoolers and up, this book is a great way to open up a conversation about how to handle bullying if your kids are being teased or witnessing bullying at school.

The Bully from the Black Lagoon

The Bully from the Black Lagoon is a newer addition to the popular series of Black Lagoon books by Mike Thaler and Jared Lee and is written for kids aged 4 to 8. When a new kid named Butch Pounder joins his school, Hubie is worried that he is a bully. The truth is, Butch is just looking for a friend. This book could be a great way to start a conversation about not judging others based on appearance.

21. Who would be the target readers of these books?

A. Children and parents.

B. Children and teenagers.

C. Teachers and students.

D. Parents and educators.

22. What can we learn about Llama Llama and the Bully Goat?

A. It's written for preschoolers and up.

英语试题 第4页(共12页)

- B. It is a picture book with scaring stories.
- C. It advises kids to be brave to express themselves.
- D. It tells of the writer's own experience with a bully.
- 23. Which book tells kids not to judge a book by its cover?
 - A. Llama Llama and the Bully Goat.
 - B. The Bully from the Black Lagoon.
 - C. Stand Tall, Molly Lou Melon.
 - D. I Like Myself.

B

Jon Hoffman was sitting at a red light when he saw a man run out of a store carrying a plastic donation jar full of cash. The Plano, Texas, detective, dressed in plain clothes but wearing his badge and gun, caught the man and pinned him to the hood of his car. But Hoffman had trouble containing the thief, and they got into a struggle.

"The detective has a martial (军事的) arts background, and he said he thought the suspect must have a martial arts background, too, because he was able to break away so easily," a Plano police spokesperson said.

The detective called out for help as a crowd gathered. Among those watching: Andre Harvey and Kirby Sample, two day laborers. Harvey did what has become common these days—he took out his phone and hit record. "I hate to say it, but I thought that this policeman was doing something stupid," Harvey said. "But when he asked for help, I thought, well, there won't be a shooting if I get over there in time." Harvey jumped into action—while he was still recording the video—as did Sample.

"Harvey caught hold of the suspect's arms, while Kirby seized his legs, and they were able to get the suspect to the ground to help Detective Hoffman put the handcuffs (手铐) on," said the police spokesperson. The 27-year-old suspect was charged with resisting arrest and other offenses. The charity jar he stole held less than \$50.

"I've been on the wrong side of the law several times in my life," Harvey told WFAA. "It feels good to be on the right side and do something positive."

After the arrest, the three men got to know each other over steaks and ribs at a local steak house—Hoffman's treat, as a thank-you. But the rescuers say Hoffman deserves credit too. "It could have turned real ugly," Sample told KFOR. com. "He handled himself like a real professional."

- 24. What made Hoffman call for help when arresting the suspect?
 - A. He was not on duty.
 - B. He couldn't control the suspect.
 - C. He needed witnesses to support him.
 - D. He wanted to push the thief into the car.
- 25. Why did Harvey and Kirby record the scene at the beginning?

英语试题 第5页(共12页)

- A. To follow the fashion.
- B. To record the cop's violence.
- C. To keep track of the criminal.
- D. To avoid being involved in the incident.
- 26. What can be inferred about Harvey?
 - A. He was ready to violate the law.
 - B. He was out of work at that time.
 - C. He had a good martial arts background.
 - D. He might have had some illegal conducts.
- 27. What is Harvey and Sample's attitude towards Hoffman?
 - what is flaryof and sample s activate towards from
 - A. Appreciative. B. Prejudiced.

C. Skeptical.

D. Admirable.

 \mathbf{C}

When a friend approaches you in the heat of a moment, it can be hard to know what to say. There's no blanket approach for every person through every crisis(定意), but a few guidelines could help you offer the best support.

Friends going through a crisis often just need someone to talk to and explore their feelings with, but the trick is to listen without sounding like you're judging. Reorganize "why" questions, which can imply you're questioning their judgment, but 'how' and 'what' questions, and 'who' and 'when' seem caring and sincere.

Open-ended questions that can't be answered with a "yes" or "no" will also help friends dig into their deepest feelings during a crisis. While your loved ones talk through their replies, practice active listening by focusing on their answers. After all, your friends probably just need someone to listen and prove them, rather than hearing you offer potentially unhelpful advice.

When you do respond, avoid telling friends in crisis how they "should" be feeling. "'Should' is not a valid term, saying it's not OK for you to feel these societally 'weak' feelings," says Michelle Kuchuk, director of training for Crisis Text Line. "If you're only hearing 'you should feel great', you're never going to speak again or get that weight off your chest if you think other people will judge you."

On the other hand, tying those positive feelings to a specific action can feel more sincere. If friends hear "you're so strong" without an example to back it up, they might never believe it. But if they've been explaining how hard it was to talk to someone else, praise them for taking that brave step.

Finally, it's more important for a friend to know you're there for support than stressing about saying the right thing during a crisis. Just be a friend and really listen to that person, not with your own agenda but "what is this person really going through?"

英语试题 第6页(共12页)

- 28. Who is this passage intended for?
 - A. People to be consultants.
 - B. People in need of support.
 - C. People going through a crisis.
 - D. People supporting friends in crisis.
- 29. What is your most suitable question to ask one talking to you?
 - A. Who did that?
 - B. When did you start it?
 - C. How did you feel about it?
 - D. Why did you feel that way?
- 30. What does the underlined part mean in the 4th paragraph?
 - A. Tell the truth out.
 - B. Relieve their pressure.
 - C. Keep everything secret.
 - D. Leave your baggage behind.
- 31. What is suggested to respond to your friends' talking?
 - A. Preparing your questions beforehand.
 - B. Giving them as many instructions as possible.
 - C. Praising them constantly by encouraging words.
 - D. Expressing your appreciation for a small behavior.

D

"It's a big hammer to crack a nut." This is how one angry parent described the recent crackdown(强制措施) by London police on parents who drop their kids off at school by car. Yes, you read that correctly—the very mode of transportation that many American schools insist—the only safe way to deliver kids to school is now being criminalized in the United Kingdom.

The decision to fine any vehicles seen dropping off or picking up kids within a particular zone of east London comes from city councillors'(议员) long-term efforts to make the area safer and less crowded. They say they've been trying for years "to encourage sensible driving and parking", but in vain. Neighborhood residents complain frequently about their driveways being blocked by illegally parked cars for 15 minutes or more, often while they're trying to get to work, and the streets are long overcrowded.

Now the rules have changed. Some parents are angry. Angie Baillieul is a mother who made the "big hammer" comment and says the crackdown is "way over the top." The nearest drop-off point for her six-year-old is now a five-minute walk from the school. Others are happy with the decision, severe though it may

英语试题 第7页(共12页)

seem. Councillor Jason Frost said:

"Traffic has significantly reduced, and more children are now walking to school, which is a great outcome. I would rather have complaints that we are slightly inconveniencing parents than hear that a child had been seriously injured because nothing was done."

I witness daily the chaos created by these in-town drivers, when I walk my own kids to school. There's a parking lot overflowing with vehicles and a slow-moving train of cars moving in circles, many filling the air with harmful smokes. Meanwhile, the conversations around child over-weight and the importance of daily physical activity continue to stand out in schools.

- 32. Why is Angie Baillieul opposed to the new rule?
 - A. She is often fined by London police.
 - B. She will lose her job as a school driver.
 - C. She has adapted to the American practice.
 - D. She thinks it adds inconvenience to her son.
- 33. Why has the new rule been made according to Jason Frost?
 - A. On account of massive complaints.
 - B. Because of heavy traffic jams.
 - C. Owing to safety concern.
 - D. Due to air pollution.
- 34. What can be seen after the crackdown is carried out?
 - A. Less daily chaos.
 - B. Favor from all people.
 - C. More over-weight children.
 - D. Complaints from neighbors.
- 35. What is the main idea of the text?

 - A. Parents attempt to resist a school rule.B. London police cause widespread anger.

 - C. American schools care about kids' safety.
 - D. Different voices are heard on a new traffic policy.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项,选项中有两项为多余选项。

Cooking from Scratch Will Change Your Life

Cooking from scratch is more than just making fresh food to eat. Your relationship to food will be transformed the more you handle ingredients(原料) and turn them into delicious recipes.

英语试题 第8页(共12页)

1. 36

Instead of rushing through the grocery store looking for things that can be easily reheated into easy meals, you start paying attention to ingredients. You learn how to read food labels and ingredient lists, figuring out what's in the products you buy.

2. You begin to taste food differently.

All food, whether prepared from scratch or eaten in a restaurant, tastes different after you learn how to cook—because now you know what goes into creating a dish. 37

3. You start to see your body in a different way.

The connection between what you put into your body and how it makes you feel becomes clearer, once you're making the food yourself. 38

4. You can control everything that goes into your food.

____39__ If there are things to which you're sensitive or allergic, or simply do not like, you can leave those out. You're the boss in your own kitchen. You can make your favorite foods over and over again.

5. You create balance in your life.

This is my most favorite point of all. After working all day and caring for a busy young family, there is something comforting and calming about the act of cooking. 40 It's my fun, hands-on creative time.

- A. This is hugely liberating.
- B. You learn how to do grocery shopping.
- C. You choose to buy organic food for health.
- D. Eating home-made food contributes to a good life.
- E. I love escaping to the kitchen for an hour to prepare dinner.
- F. You start looking for inspiration for how to recreate those tastes at home.
- G. Meals are planned from the bottom up, making you more interested in healthy food.

第三部分 英语知识运用(共两节;满分45分)

第一节 完形填空(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D)中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

完形填空

After spending a long night driving the day before, I left the hotel in Wild Rose around 5:30 a.m. to attend a funeral in Green Bay. About half an hour into my journey, I heard a 41 noise coming from my front tire. By 7 a.m., I still had 70 miles 42 me, but the noise was so loud that I knew I had no choice but to 43.

英语试题 第9页(共12页)

It was so early in the morning that I 44 there was little chance anyone in such a tiny town could help. 45 ,I tried my luck at a vehicle 46 shop which happened to be open then. Giving me a glance, the 47 owner asked why I was so dressed up, and I explained my 48. He checked out the car and told me what he had 49 : the wheel bearing was failing.

Fixing it would take a few hours, but there was no possibility that the car would 50 that distance without taking any measures. I started 51 my brains for a spare plan. Could I rent a car? The man went

to check at the store across the street, but its only rental car wasn't 52 . I must have looked pretty upset at that time because he then reached into his 53, pulled out the keys to his own vehicle and said, "Take my truck, fill it up with gas and get going." With a smile, he

54 that the truck could go 120 miles per hour if needed. We had met just 10 minutes before and even didn't know each other's 55 , but he insisted. I jumped

into his Chevrolet Silverado and 56 towards the funeral. When I returned to the garage several hours later

with a <u>57</u> heart, I chatted	d with the kind owner for a wh	nile. The 74-year-old _	58	turned a terrible day
into a good one with a great		ndness may bring us _	60	. So just be kind and
help if you can.				
41. A. familiar	B. regular	C. funny		D. strange

into a good one with a great		ndness may bring us <u>60</u> .	So just be kind and
help if you can.			
41. A. familiar	B. regular	C. funny	D. strange
42. A. before	B. behind	C. under	D. beyond
43. A. wait	B. stop	C. continue	D. rest

B. regular	C. funny	D. strange
B. behind	C. under	D. beyond
B. stop	C. continue	D. rest
B. wondered	C. sensed	D. regretted
	B. behind B. stop	B. behind C. under B. stop C. continue

C. Besides

C. selfish

C. plan

C. feared

C. catch it

C. hitting

C. pocket

C. beliefs

C. headed

C. merciful

C. salesman

C. response

C. welfare

第10页(共 12 页)

C. practical

C. admitted

C. toy

D. Meanwhile

D. repair

D. mean

D. decision

D. ignored

D. make it

D. scratching

D. available

D. predicted

D. families

D. sailed

D. porter D. influence

D. courage

D. thankful

D. wallet

B. Still

B. sales

B. aged

B. choice

B. forget it

B. striking

B. famous

B. trunk

B. added

B. habits

B. heavy

B. driver

B. lesson

B. strength

英语试题

B. marched

B. misunderstood

45. A. Therefore

46. A. beauty

47. A. young

48. A. dilemma

49. A. prayed

50. A. get it

53. A. file

51. A. beating

52. A. handsome

54. A. concluded

55. A. names

56. A. stepped

57. A. broken

58. A. repairman

A. discovery

60. A. wisdom

第Ⅱ卷

第三部分 英语知识运用(共两节;满分45分)

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式。

March 8 marks the annual International Women's Day. Around the world, women usually played an unnoticeable role in history. They were often buried with their unknown talents and <u>61</u> (amaze) tales. Yet there are still some lucky ones 62 stories have been recorded.

Li Qingzhao is one of them. <u>63</u> (praise) as the "No. 1 talented woman", Li Qingzhao, a poet from the Song Dynasty (960 – 1279), was born in Shandong Province.

She was good at poetry, ink painting and calligraphy(书法), and <u>64</u> she was most well-known for was her poems, which <u>65</u> (divide) into two contrasting styles reflecting her life as a married woman and a widow. Before her husband Zhao Mingcheng's <u>66</u> (die), her poems were <u>67</u> (main) about a carefree and happy life. The keynote turned into a tragic tune after Zhao passed away.

___68__, Li was not a narrow-minded woman. Apart __69__ expressing feelings and experiences of women, she also wrote poems praising war __70__(hero) and criticizing the corrupt and weak emperor and royals. One of her most famous poems is "Born as an outstanding soul, even die as a hero among spirits".

As an example of female patriot, Li has a great effect on modern women literature.

第四部分 写作(共两节;满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加: 在缺词处加一个漏字符号(\),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除: 把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下画一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意: 1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第11 处起)不计分。

Dear Tom,

I'm more than happier that you're interested in Chinese culture. Now let me tell you something about a Dragon Boat Festival.

It's a traditional Chinese festival falling in the 5th day of the 5th month of the Chinese lunar calendar. It's widely believed that the festival held in memory of the great poet Qu Yuan, who lived in ancient times. Disappointed with the government, he drowned him in the Miluo River.

The festival is celebrated by boat racing, with the boats building in the shape of dragons. Competing 英语试题 第11页(共12页)

teams row their boats forward to the drumbeat, race to reach the finishing end first. We also have the custom
of eating zongzi, wrapped with bamboo leaf. It's very popularly among Chinese people.
If you will want to know about other Chinese traditional festivals, just write to me.
Yours,
Li Hua
第二节 书面表达(满分25分)
假如你是李华,你和同学们组建的舞蹈俱乐部将举行义演(benefit performance)。你的朋友美国
留学生 Peter 是街舞高手。请你发一封电子邮件,请他来指导你们的街舞排练(rehearsal)。
内容要点如下:
1. 请求指导的缘由;
2. 指导时间与地点;
3. 欢迎他参加义演。
注意:
1. 词数 100 左右;
2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。
Dear Peter,
How are things going with you?
Yours,
Li Hua